MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD MONDAY 18th JULY 2011 AT THE VILLAGE HALL

Present; Cllr Sheena Duller, Brian Thomas, Charles Arch and Gwyneth Davies.

Apologies; Cllr Adam Lionel Nick McNally and Cllr Ifan Davies.

Minutes of the last meeting were proposed to be a true record by Cllr Brian 
Thomas and seconded by Cllr Charles Arch.

The clerk reported that letters of resignation have been received from Cllr Meinir Taylor and also from Cllr Rhiannon Jones.

The next step is to inform the County Council that there are two vacancies on the community council.

Matters arising;

Water Wheel; A meeting was held by the water wheel and the councillors are happy with what has been done and are willing to take it over. The next step is to sort out the lease and get everything signed over and insured.
The clerc is going to contact the solicitor to get the lease signed.

Footpaths; it was discussed and decided to maintain the public footpaths in the community again this year and that we would again ask Cynon Rose to carry out the work.

Correspondance;

Planning Applications; A letter was received from the County Council approving the planning application for a development at land adjacent to Glandderwen

Street Lights; An invoice wasa received from Ceredigion street lighting for £69.18 for the lights that are kept on overnight.

Zurich Insurance; A letter was received from Zurich informing us that the policy for 2011 12 will be £225.00.

Winter Maintenance Debrief; A letter was received from Ceredigion County Council informing us of a debrief meeting at Penmorfa Aberaeron. Sheena Duller and the clerk will attend.

A letter of thanks was received from the village hall committee for the donation they received towards the new heating system in the hall.

Donations

Letters were received from Shelter Cymru and also the Mid Wales Colo Rectal Fund. 

There was no other business, the next meeting will be on the 17th September in the village hall.
